

<p>Members in Attendance</p>	<p><i>Chris Norris, Korbey Sparing, Laura Smith, Alyce Lachney. Tim Clark, Laura Casey, Lynae Louie, Jen McCoughan</i></p>	
<p>Agenda Item</p>	<p>Discussion</p>	<p>Motion/ Recommendation</p>
<p>Call to Order/Prayer</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Jen McCoughan began the meeting at approximately 6:45 with a prayer. 	
<p>Principal Report</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● No report from Dr Barrett ● Jen McCaughan did talk to him about using the credit card for half day activities. Sounds like we will be able to use it, but Lori Smith volunteered to call the bowling alley and pay for pizzas ahead of time this month. 	
<p>School Board Report</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Kara Olmstead reported the PTVO does have a separate line item in the budget that was reported on at the School Board meeting. 	
<p>PTVO Treasurer Report</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Laura Casey reported that the PTVO currently has \$637.46 is currently available for the PTVO to use. 	
<p>Ongoing Business</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● PTVO Central Signup <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ The PTVO web page on the St Andrew site is up and being updated. ○ We are still working on a calendar view ● Fall Fest <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Was a big success ● Gaga pits and Basketball Hoops <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Jen McCaughan talked to Amy Hurley. We will not be installing the basketball hoops at this time. Has people to help with the Gaga Ball pit. ● Book Fair at Teacher Conference <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Looking for options for a book fair. Find a company to do it. Good News book fair can't do an in-person one. ○ Laura Casey volunteered to work on finding one that can be done in person that is not Scholastic. ● Family Fun Run / 5k <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Kathy Linton is on board to do this ○ We need to pick a date or time of year, looking at spring. ● Prayer Group <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ They have met once. Will meet on Thursday this week due to Veterans Day. ● Trunk or Treat <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ We ended up having two PTVO booths, a Harry Potter one and a Monster one. ○ Originally they thought maybe 100 children, but ended up with over 2000. ● Griffin Wear Fundraiser <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Available when need to raise funds ● Pasta Sales <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Available when need to raise funds ● Parent-teacher conference meals 	

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ We have lots of food, and teachers have been very appreciative. ○ Talked about maybe giving leftovers to God’s Love or someplace like that. ● PTVO to do as much as we can to promote school through our events. ● Teacher Registries <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Jill Bilyeu is the contact for this and we will get more information when they have it for us. ● After School Care <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Has been presented to the administration, they need to take it from here ● Raise Right App <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Is currently on hold for the moment it needs approval from administration. 	
<p>New Business</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● November ½ day event <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Bowling 11/8, \$3.50 per person per game ● ½ days event updates <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Flying Giant <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Does have group rates <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● \$8 /1hr ● \$12/1.5 hr ● \$15/2hr ■ Give Vince a weeks notice to have it staffed ○ Skating Rinks <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Helena Skating Rink doesn’t have openings ■ Memorial Park <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Opens on December 23 ● Jen asked about January and February ½ days waiting to hear back. ● Cost \$2.00 - 2.50 ● Under 3 are free ○ Stonetree Climbing gym <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Age limit <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● 16-20 climbers \$230 ○ Cinemark <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ \$525-\$700 ○ Gym 406 ● Licenses for the school to show movies <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Recommended PTVO pay fee to show movies. ○ Suggested we sell concessions at movie nights to recoup the cost of publicly showing a movie. ○ Fee is around \$300 ● Penny Wars <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Does anyone want to take this on? ○ Contact PTVO officers for more information. ● Reading Group Updates <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ It is mostly women signed up right now. Jen felt having baby sitters would allow couples to attend. 	

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Needs to have a Virtus-trained adult check on high school babysitters. Suggested doing the reading group on nights where other things happen in school so adults can check in. ○ It was asked when it would be. It was discussed that a time to meet has yet to be set, but probably evenings during the week or a Saturday morning. ○ Suggested might want to read two books with a group that size. ● International Student Event Updates <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ 6-12 is going to a meal to try international foods. ● Pip Point Opportunities <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ All for God's Glory Dinner (GG) <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Dinner is 11/8 ○ Veterans Day Celebration <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Cookie Donations ■ 2-4 parents to setup/cleanup the refreshment tables <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Chris Norris said his wife Jennifer Norris will help setup 	
<p>General Discussion</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Lynae Louie brought up the idea of a gift wrapping fundraiser for the Christmas Season. It could be done in an afternoon, have tables setup with people wrapping gifts, for a nominal fee, \$5? <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ The consensus was this was an easy fundraiser, find out if there is an open afternoon in December to do this in the gym or a classroom. ● Talked about doing a bake sale at an existing school even to raise money. ● Talked about doing Bingo for Thanksgiving or Christmas. ● Take pictures with Santa <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Knights used to do this with a pancake breakfast at St. Andrew. ○ See if Knights might be interested in doing something like this. ○ Have to see if any date is available. ● Alyce Lachney suggested sell ornaments at the Christmas Program <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ One suggestion was to have kids submit designs for ornaments and then choose one to be sold at programs. ○ Anyone interested is welcome to submit ideas to the PTVO. ● Tim Clark suggested that we think about a fundraiser that would be more for the community than just for St Andrew. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Also talked about doing fundraisers that would just be for the PTVO, and work with a company that produced them isn't a bunch of extra work for PTVO members. ○ Talked about fundraisers like wreaths, Little Caesar pizzas, pasta sales. ○ Jen McCaugahn is going to talk to administration about the spacing of fundraisers for next year to allow some time for groups to have fundraisers that aren't going at the same time. 	
<p>Next Meeting</p>	<p>Next meeting: December 5, 2022</p>	
<p>Adjourn</p>	<p>The meeting was closed with a prayer from Jen McCaugahn at 7:44.</p>	